
 

June 7, 2018 

 

 

Diana Washington, P.E. 

Permit Manager 

Washington State Department of Ecology 

Eastern Regional Office  

Water Quality Section 

4601 North Monroe Street 

Spokane, WA 99205-1295 

 

Re:  NPDES Permit WA0045144 

 

Dear Ms. Washington, 

 

This letter is a request for an extension on submittal of the Verification of Construction and Startup 

Completion form required by our NPDES Permit (S11.D, page 37 of the permit). The permit currently 

required submission of this form by March 1, 2018. Unfortunately, due to delayed access to the Fire 

Station, we have not been able to complete Task 5, Building Remodel. We recently requested an 

extension of the Initiation of Operations date to October 31, 2018 in our Loan Agreement WQC-2016-

LibWSD-00091. This loan is for Liberty Lake Sewer & Water District’s construction contract for the 

new Membrane Filtration System (MFS) Building and Building Remodel for the Laboratory/ 

Operations Building.  

  

We would appreciate any assistance you can give to modify the schedule to submit the Verification of 

Construction and Startup Completion form based on completion of the Building Remodel Task. Please 

let me know if you need additional information in order to make this change. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

BiJay Adams 

General Manager 

Liberty Lake Sewer & Water District 

 

 

cc: Cynthia Wall, Financial Project Manager, WA Dept. of Ecology 

 Dennis Fuller, Executive Vice-PresidentPresident, Century West Engineering Corporation 

 Ginny Darrell, Sr. Project Manager, Century West Engineering Corporation 


